## The **LOGUE** Family...

CHURCH PLANTERS TO THE
TIDEWATER REGION
OF VIRGINIA

Dear Pastors and Churches,

February - May 2018

So much has transpired since our last update. Through it all we have seen the Great Hand of our God working on our behalf.

## **EXCITING NEWS!!**

In March we came to the realization that we were not going to be able to accomplish mutually agreeable terms with the building owner of the building we were trying to purchase. However, we were not without hope; a much better building that had previously been well out of our price range had now been reduced to a price that we were able to consider. The owner of this building met with us and we discussed possible financing options. We came to an agreement. Knowing his parameters, we officially gave an offer that was immediately accepted! We have a closing set for mid-June. We are planning for a grand opening service on the 15th of July. Please pray for all things to continue to proceed as necessary.

We had a 6-week period of March and April that saw four dozen people trusting Jesus for salvation. We had first-time visitors come to church in every week of April. In the middle of May, our church had its first missions conference during which we had over 50 in attendance for EVERY service: SS, AM, PM, MON, TUES & WED. Our people are excited about supporting missions. On May 20th we had a new record of fifteen first-time visitors to our church. Praise God for all these many blessings.

Please keep the following things in prayer:

- Scheduled closing for our building, June 14.
- Much work in the new building to be accomplished and safety doing it.
- Scheduled building 'Grand Opening', July 15.
- Souls to continue to get saved as a result of our soulwinning efforts.
- A man named Steve, who I recently won to Jesus, to be baptized.
- Our church to be unified during this transition.

Thank you for your faithful prayer support and financial support. May God as richly bless you as He has blessed us.

Andrew G. Loque, SR. and Family

In Matthew 16:18 Jesus said, "...I will build my church..."

Contact us:

445 North Main Street #4194 Suffolk, VA 23439 andrew.sr@matt1618.com 757.971.7877 www.matt1618.com

Sending church & support address:

Grace Baptist Temple
1101 Burns Street
Chesapeake, VA 23320
757.543.7805
www.gracebaptistchesapeake.org

Green Valley Baptist Church
P.O. Box 239
Front Royal, VA. 22630
540.537.8627
www.gvbcvirginia.com

Home church: